30 July 2015

I

I

To The Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal
i

I wish to submit the attached petition on behalf of the residents of Belfield who will be
adversely affected by the boundary adjustment proposed by Bankstown Council in their
Improvement Proposal . We are strongly opposed to the proposal.

The residents of Belfield have had almost no opportunity to respond to this proposal. Prior
to a flyer being distributed by Strathfield Council between 24-27 July 2015 attempting to
inform residents of the Bankstown Council proposal the only way residents would be aware
of this would be to view the Bankstown proposal on the IPART website. As we have nothing
to do with, and no interest in Bankstown, no Belfield resident should be expected to review
the Bankstown proposal. The only proposal we would expect to need to review would be
that of Strathfield Council, to which we belong.

Although Strathfield Council organised for information flyers to be distributed to all
households very few residents were aware of receiving these. Whether this was because
houses were missed, flyers fell out of letter boxes, or were unnoticed in the mass of junk
mail that is deposited into letter boxes is irrelevant , what matters is the residents to be
affected were not adequately informed, their views were not considered and they were not
given reasonable opportunity or time to respond. At most we were given one week. | do
not blame Strathfield Council for this as | believe they did the best they could to notify
residents once they became aware of the Bankstown proposal; organising a letter box drop
and placing notification in prime position on their website on 24™ July. However, it is
unreasonable to expect residents to check the Council website daily.

As | myself did not find out about this proposal until Monday 27" July when talking with a
neighbour who had received and seen the information flyer, | was concerned that many
other residents would be in the same situation. Additionally, | was concerned that many of
the residents, being elderly would have no means of online submission. As a result |
therefore set out to attempt to inform as many residents of Belfield as possible and have
them voice their opposition via a petition. Unfortunately time was limited. Having only
becoming aware of the proposal Monday evening 27" July | could not begin petitioning until
Tuesday evening on return from work. With such limited time, 6pm — 8.30pm over three
evenings, | could only reach 5 streets and only those residents who were home between
those very limited hours. Of all the households | visited none were in favour of the proposed



change, only 10 households were even aware of the proposal, and many were unable to

lodge an online response.

| trust that IPART will consider these circumstances and will accept this petition as a
submission from all the undersigned residents and understand why only a limited number of
residents have signed. | plan to try to petition more of the suburb in coming days. | am
aware the closing date for submissions is 31% July 2015, but ask that in light of the above
outlined lack of consultation and time IPART accept and consider a further and more
complete submission of this petition after the closing date.

Yours sincerely

Louise Symonds
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Belfield Community submission to IPART objecting to the transfer of the area of Strathfield Council, south of the Cook’s River, being transferred to Bankstown Council






